Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Committee Room
on Wednesday 24th October 2012

Attendees:  Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Anne MacNab, Alice MacNab (from 8pm), Eric White, Richard Watt, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Ian Gilmour, Neil Ingram, Councillor Dominic Heslop
Visitor: George Dickson was welcomed to the meeting and David Geary of the Parent Council


1. Apologies were received from Jackie Moody, Rob Melville, PC Sol Fenne and Councillors Ricky Henderson and Bill Henderson
2. Minutes of last Meeting and Matters not Arising elsewhere on the agenda
2.1 Paul Adamson, new manager of the RBS branch, had responded promptly to Richard’s letter indicating the RBS would try to keep its forecourt clear of litter. 

2.2 Helen reported Scottish Power had removed the litter from the sub-station on Baberton Mains.
2.3 An email response to Rob and Bill’s request for speeding signs in the village had indicated that a survey last year had revealed no excessive speeding on the Lanark Road near the location discussed at the last meeting. In Rob’s absence any further action was delayed until the next meeting. 
2.4 Public apology issued by Head of Refuse Services and improvements experienced in Belmont Road and St Margaret’s Court areas.  Issues remain elsewhere on Lanark Road despite assurances and also in Juniper Park with food waste pick-ups.  Richard thanked both Dominic and Bill for their efforts so far and Dominic to continue to support Richard’s issues.
2.5 George raised the issue of limited Night Bus service – with nearest week night drops at Sighthill.  No plans to change Night buses in October changes.  No 45 has been returned to full route – including Queen Margaret University which may impact reliability of arrival times in Juniper Green.  Buses also noted leaving stops early. Neil agreed to write to Lothian Buses re (a) monitoring reliability of No 45 and (b) potential for a night bus (either 33 or 44) to support school leavers going to local Universities and living at home, which is likely to increase in future years.  Neil to investigate the possibility of developer funding for additional bus tracker for No 33 in Baberton, in addition to No 44 outside the Royal Bank.
2.6 Calendar update: Cliff had spoken to both Pradeep and Ruth who had both taken a few more calendars at the reduced price of £1.50.  Cliff had also been in touch with as many local charities and sporting groups as he can: scouts, guides, tennis club, bridge club, church, play group with the same offer and the church treasurer has bought 25 calendars at the reduced rate. This resulted in a further £95.50, bringing total receipts short by some £200 of the original cost.  Calendars have now been distributed as a small gift to all the premises in the village who regularly take market posters with the hope that further sales will follow.  However, 182 calendars remained so if anyone knows of groups wishing to raise some cash with a fine product please contact Cliff as soon as possible.  Playgroup, Primary and High School Christmas Fayres may be options.  
3. Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings 
3.1 Secretary: Richard reported that there were no licensing applications in the last month.
3.2 Treasurer: Eric reported that the balance in our No1 account on 19th October was £1084.75 following 22p of interest. Invoices of £107.96 for the website rental for the next 2 years, and £100 for additional work on the website by Ruth Thomas are due to be paid.  

The community account had a balance of £4274.91 on 19th October, after paying in £90.00 for stallholders’ rents in September £83 for further calendar sales and 43p of interest.  The fee to CEC for the market of £108 has been paid out.  A further cost of £67.35 is due to Richard for the three tabards he has bought as agreed at the last meeting.
Web-site: increased traffic was recorded in the week of QR code issue – but that has dropped off.  Helen hopes to develop a new target web-page for QR code.
3.3 Planning convenor (report forwarded separately)
Highlights: variation to McCarthy & Stone to raise roof of development and rejection of Wimpey’s application with respect to Muir Wood field.  Reasons given were that it was a breach of current green belt policy. SEPA had also noted not enough info on flooding and drainage had been provided. Removal of old weighbridge house at entrance to river was undertaken, inspite of the fact that it is technically protected, but it was in significant disrepair.  Village Hall house has been demolished and road to Golf Club progressing.  Work on old school site beginning this week.  McCarthy and Stone have admitted to lorry reversing on one occasion without a banksman, but declare it to be an isolated occurrence.  Neil to write to ask for reassurance that this will not happen again – irrespective of reasons.
3.4 Meetings/walkabouts: EACC report attached for information.  Any decisions deferred until Rob’s return. Richard noted that £500 available for CC newsletters.
Helen was unable to attend the funding meeting but was informed of a proposal that maximum allocation of £5k per group should be reduced to £3.5k – deferred to business meeting on 27th November.  JGCC noted that this reduction should be uniform across the city.
Richard agreed to let Scott Neil know that he will be Neil’s stand-in for the Environment and Transport meeting.  

4. Police report to be issued tomorrow, 25th Oct 2012
Dominic spoke to inspector Stevie Dolan and reported increased house break-ins / ‘slip-ins’ in Balerno and Currie, including 5 break-ins in Balerno since 15 June.  Also noted increased attempted break-ins in Baberton.  Dominic to investigate noted increased number of ‘charity’ bags being left at door in BM.  
4.1 JG toilets
Richard noted that toilets remain clear of graffiti and David Virgo has included that onto scope of regular cleaning visits.  Richard asked for other male JGCC members to also pop in to check on state of walls from time to time.   
4.2 Traffic outside the school
Traffic wardens have been around again today and yesterday at Baberton Mains Wynd.  Noted that incidents do not occur when police and wardens are in attendance.  Possibility of janitors at school take registration numbers of regular offenders, and then police can visit them to discuss.  Cliff to send email to David Geary regarding this and also invite Parent Council to have representative at our November meeting about this and about the turning circle if they wish.
4.3 Safety issues
Nothing further to report.

5. Local issues 

5.1 JG Community Market
We have applied for new licence from regulatory committee but issue with electrics has arisen.  Although it was previously tested by the council it appears we now require a Minor works certificate from installing electricians.  May be retested on Friday 26th October 2012.  
5.2 Building work around Baberton Avenue
Turning Circle – David Geary reported that latest information is that unfortunately expected to have to do without the path for a while.  Some parents very concerned and angry about this and unclear as to exactly how safe it will be.  Mickey Hurst PR of McCarthy & Stone has not responded to Dominic about this issue to date.  Neil/Dominic to find out who individuals with authority in the Council are and increase the profile of the issue, and raise level of parental concerns with M&S.
Janitor’s House – Neil and Cliff attended meeting with Village Hall, Council and Youth worker.  Now possible to potentially put a ramp on East side of building (funded by M&S but not designed yet), as opposed to West side (which has planning permission and would be funded by council, along with new disabled toilets).  Village Hall to convene a meeting to decide.  Cliff to follow up with Barbara Badger and Bill Miller and Neil to speak to McCarthy & Stone regarding any potential design for East side. Noted that any West side entrance should include upgrade of pavement and steps access outside.
5.3 Ingress of water
Correction to September meeting minutes – non return valve has not yet been installed as waiting for potential council funding.  Cliff has a contact name from Gordon McDonald. Neil to invite a representative from Scottish Water to November meeting and plans not yet received from Lloyd.  
5.4 SWNP Funding
One opportunity left in this financial year.  Richard would apply for funding for 2 x roll up banners for PR for our Community Council – communication funding of approximately £130 each.  In addition potential to apply for funding for new Baberton History project.  Helen to check funding application date. Dominic to check whether these are reasonable items to be funded.

6. Bus services
Covered in Item 2.

7. Youth issues
Alice reported that following consultation young people hadn’t requested any particular project or service from the JGCC.  Meeting noted potential to ask for MacKay’s wood to be added to CCHS Environmental projects and for Currie CC and JGCC to jointly contact the School to publicise our role to young people. 

8. Councillors’ Corner
Dominic noted that reductions in numbers of Janitors continue across the city. Cliff noted that our area does not have a library, a health centre etc – only the Village Hall, which is used 70 – 75% of the time. Dominic will raise this as a priority with the council.

9. AOCB

9.1 Celebrating Community Councils - November 28
This is the date of our next meeting.  Cliff also needs to change meeting dates from November onwards - to be put on next agenda.  Mr McDonald MSP and hopefully a representative from Scottish Water to attend November meeting.  No one at the meeting wanted to attend the CEC event.
9.2 Social evening
Post Christmas date – propose Riccarton Arms if refurbishment is complete. Cliff to investigate for mid January date.
9.3 Funding for History project
History board was put up in the Park.  Currie History Society to do talk on Nov 26th and meeting agreed to fund Helen’s associated stationery costs.
9.4 Baberton Mains History project
Proposed project for research into history of the area.  Potentially involve young people with interviewing older people.  Costs associated, eg reminiscence training, could be included in SWNP funding application.
9.5 Anne MacNab will be taking a ‘sabbatical break’ from the JGCC due to other commitments, hoping to return at a later date.  Alice will remain on the committee – attending from 8.30pm each meeting.
9.6 Pavements outside the Church
Getting worse – to be done this financial year and Cliff noted potential notice to church attendees not to park on pavement.  Also pavement condition from computer shop up to Scotts to be included in next walkabout.

10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be 7pm on November 28th in the Village Hall Meeting Room.
Addendum:  After the meeting it was noted that the C&B News are holding an event in Balerno Bowling Club on Nov 16th 2012.  Anne MacNab will attend to represent JGCC.
___________________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____
